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You don't often get email from sam@heatonplanning.co.uk. Learn why this is important

Dear William,
Please see attached additional comments in relation to the new NPPF for consideration as part of
appeal reference APP/Y2430/W/24/3340258.
I’d be grateful if you could confirm receipt of the attached. Any queries, please let us know.
Kind regards,
Sam Salt
m: 07776 942 008
d: 01332 949 663
t: 01332 949 656
Heatons, The Arc, 6 Mallard Way,
Pride Park, Derby, DE24 8GX
www.heatonplanning.co.uk

 

From: PCCUSER <PCC@communities.gov.uk> 
Sent: 19 December 2024 13:10
To: ellen.fortt@pegasusgroup.co.uk; ExternalDevelopmentControl
<ExternalDevelopmentControl@melton.gov.uk>; Bottesford PC <clerk@bottesford-pc.gov.uk>;
brean_hammond@yahoo.co.uk
Cc: PCCUSER <PCC@communities.gov.uk>
Subject: Land to the South East of Bottesford: Reference Back

OFFICIAL

Dear Sir/Madam,
Please find attached a reference back letter for the above named case. I have copied in the main parties as
specified in the letter, along with Bottesford Parish Council and Save Our Vale Environment.

Yours faithfully,
William Cole

Planning Casework Unit
Ministry of Housing,
Communities & Local
Government
2 Marsham Street
London SW1P 4DF
pcc@communities.gov.uk

OFFICIAL

********************************************************************** This email and any
files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity
to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the sender of
the message. Any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do
not necessarily represent those of the Council. All emails are intercepted, logged and monitored
for viruses and inappropriate content. http://www.melton.gov.uk/
**********************************************************************
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Laura Webster, Decision Officer 
Ministry of Housing Communities & Local Government 
Planning Casework Unit 
3rd Floor Fry Building 
2 Marsham Street 
London SW1P 4DF 
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Ellen Fortt 
Pegasus Group 
33 Sheep Street 
Cirencester, GL7 1RQ 
 


Sent by email only 
ellen.fortt@pegasusgroup.co.uk 


   
 


 
 


 
 
Dear Madam 


 


 
Our ref: APP/Y2430/W/24/3340258 
Your ref:  22/00537/FUL 


 
 
   
 
 
  
 19 December 2024 


TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 – SECTION 78 
APPEAL MADE BY JBM SOLAR PROJECTS 10 LTD IN RELATION TO LAND TO 
THE SOUTH-EAST OF BOTTESFORD 
APPLICATION REF: 22/00537/FUL 


 
1. The Secretary of State is considering the report of the Inspector, Richard Clegg 


BA(Hons) DMS MRTPI, who held a public local inquiry in September 2024 into the 
above appeal. 


2. The Secretary of State takes the view that the revised National Planning Policy 
Framework which was published on 12 December 2024 [National Planning Policy 
Framework - GOV.UK] includes new information which may be material to the 
appeal before her. 


3. The purpose of this letter is to ensure that you are aware of this new material and 
have the opportunity to submit written representations if you consider that it affects 
the case you put to the Inspector at the inquiry, or if there are any other material 
changes in circumstances since the inquiry that may affect your case. 


4. The Secretary of State considers that a period of 3 weeks to submit 
representations is reasonable in the circumstances of this case. You are therefore 
asked to submit any representations you wish to make by email to 
PCC@communities.gov.uk by 9 January 2024. 


5. Please note that representations are invited on this issue to enable the Secretary 
of State to come to a fully informed decision, and this letter should not be read as 
any indication of her attitude towards the appeal scheme. Comments should be 
confined to any matters arising from new material and should not seek to raise 
any other matters.  


6. The Secretary of State will circulate any responses she receives as a result of the 
above invitation, and will give parties a further week in which to make any further 
comments arising from the responses. For ease of circulation and to fulfil the 
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Department’s obligations relating to the General Data Protection Regulation, 
please do not provide handwritten signatures (or copies of) on any responses. 


7. A copy of this letter is also being sent to Melton Borough Council, Bottesford 
Parish Council and Save Our Vale Environment. If these parties wish to submit 
comments in response to this letter and enclosures, they should do so within the 
timescale set out above. 


 
Yours faithfully  
 
William Cole 
 
Authorised to consult with parties on behalf of the Secretary of State 
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Our Ref: MBC-001-CW 


PINS Ref: APP/Y2430/W/24/3340258 


8th January 2025 


Planning Inspectorate 
 


Sent only via email 
 
RE: PLANNING APPEAL REFERENCE APP/Y2430/W/24/3340258 - JBM SOLAR PROJECTS 10 LTD IN 


RELATION TO PROPOSED SOLAR FARM ON LAND TO THE SOUTH-EAST OF BOTTESFORD, 


LEICESTERSHIRE 


 


Dear Sir/Madam, 


 


I refer to your letter of the 19th ultimo seeking further comments from interested parties in the above 


appeal following the publication of the most recent iteration of the National Planning Policy 


Framework (NPPF). Heatons has been instructed by Melton Borough Council to respond on its behalf 


and I should be grateful if the following comments are considered by the Planning Inspector and 


Secretary of State. 


 


The Local Planning Authority notes the revised NPPF, in particular section 14 that relates to meeting 


the challenge of climate change. However, it is considered that changes to this section do not affect 


the relevant weight to be afforded to the renewable energy to be produced by the proposal, nor does 


the wording denude the weight to be afforded to the harm generated by the proposal. 


 


Further to the latest NPPF document, the Local Planning Authority wishes that the Government’s 


response to the NPPF and NSIP consultation dated 12th December 2024 be given appropriate weight 


in the determination of this appeal. In particular, the following paragraph within section 11 of this 


document is pertinent as it relates to the Government’s plans to increase the threshold for solar 


projects caught by the NSIP: 


“This change (to 100MW) will allow mid-sized solar projects to progress using the appropriate local 


planning route, and will retain strong local decision making on the majority of projects proposed in 


England. This would also provide consistency with the new onshore wind threshold, and the current 


threshold for offshore wind.” 


 


As the appeal proposal is for a 49.9MW solar project, this is less than half of the output that the 


Government intends to be considered as ‘nationally significant’, and in the light of this, there should 


be an emphasis on retaining ‘strong local decision making’. As per the Council’s case made at the 


Public Inquiry, the Local Planning Authority has granted planning permission for numerous commercial 
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Heatons Ref. MBC-001-CW  Belvoir Solar Farm 


 
 2 January 2025 


solar farms and continues to view such applications favourably where they are proposed in a location 


that is considered acceptable, taking into account the Development Plan and other material 


considerations. It remains the position of the Local Planning Authority that this proposal would have 


unacceptable impacts that are not outweighed by the benefits arising from the solar farm. 


 


If you require any further information then please do not hesitate to contact me. 


 


Yours faithfully, 


 


 
Peter Bond MRTPI 


Heatons 
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